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us moving.  We will celebrate St. 
Patrick’s Day at Shannon’s with 
festive flare, some St. Patty ac-
tivities with prizes, good music, 
cake, and lots of dancing. So, be 
sure to come out and join us. This 
lively dance night will be fol-
lowed up with Spring SOS from 
April 4 –April 13 in Myrtle 
Beach, S.C.   Many of us go down 
for a few days to dance and party 
with our shag friends from all 
over the south.   There are shag 
workshops, lots of eats, and just 
plain dancing and fun.  I hope you 
will plan to take a break from 
your routine and go down for a 
few days.  How much better can it 
get then being surrounded by 
friends, dancing and kick back 
attitudes.  If you need to get an 
SOS card, just let me know.  I 
have a few left. They are $30 if 
you buy them now, or $35 down 
in Myrtle Beach.  Save and buy 
now. 
We are starting to plan our annual 
party in August.  We are thinking 
about some new and exciting 
changes for our party this year 
since we will celebrate our 10th 
anniversary of being a shag club.  
Wow….how time flies.  We were 
in our infancy in 2004, but now 
we are all grown up and playing 
dance club with the big league.   
We hope to have a weekend party 

Page 1,2 

  DJ Schedule 

                    CREATE   DANCE   HISTORY                                                                  CREATE    A     MEMORY  

Vol.  9  No.2 

 Page 4 

Happy Feet 

   Page 6 

  Page 8       New Members 

 
 Whew, this winter has been very 
challenging….As we get into our 
new year, it seems like the 
weather has been the main topic 
of discussion. We have had to 
cancel a couple of our dance 
nights due to the weather, and 
everyone gets antsy not knowing 
if we are going to have our dance 
or not.  Well, we only have a few 
more weeks until we can go into 
spring.  Yea! 
As we go into March and April, 
we have some events that will get 

       March/April 

offering all the trim-
mings…So stay tuned. 
Don’t forget, if you have 
not renewed your mem-
bership, please send it through mail to 
the address above or give it to me or 
one of the board members on dance 
nights.  It is still a true value at $15 
per year.   We have such a great club 
with exceptional folks as members, 
let’s support it and make our mem-
bership strong. Oh, Dennis Bushor 
has been taking orders and progress-
ing to get new shoe bags.  If you are 
not on his list, be sure to let him 
know you are interested! Also, con-
gratulations to 
Dennis who retired 
the end of Febru-
ary….Yeah...now 
you can stay up late 
with the rest of us! 
 
 
 
Also, our Ginny Montano who not 
only got engaged to Ray Nolet, and 
she also  retired at the end of the 
month of February… Wow!  What 

lucky ducks to 
be flying high  
and south of 
the border in 
F’burg Land... 
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Dennis & Lori Bushor 



 
   We had to let a long time member Roger Buornat head south to Merrill’s Inlet, S.C.  He is moving there whether 
we like it or not.  We had a tribute flare for him during our dance night on February 27.  Wes got him an honest to 
goodness horse shoe for good luck.  That was a very special gift for Roger.  We had other good luck mementos and 
an engraved token of our fondness was placed on the dancers wood cut that Wes 
had made.  We think we let Roger know that we will miss him and expect him to 
stay in touch and have his door open for visitors.  Surely, Roger will remain a 
BBC member. :) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A couple of our members have been under the weather lately…. 
Doris Austin had leg-vein surgery, and Larry Locklair had a 
heart attack. Both of our troopers are back up and joining us on 
dance nights. We need to embrace them with special hugs while 
they regain their strengths.  Our club is good medicine and our 
friendships are wellness potions.  So, take a minute and let them 
know how special they are~ 
 
 
 
 
Darlene Weaver has been back among us and is actually standing on both feet.  This is her 
first dance since her accident. With a little bit more time, Darlene should be back on the 
dance floor at full speed with us. Way to go Darlene~   Also, we appreciate Darlene 
watching over us, giv- ing us ideas, and serving as a bench moderator for us. Keeping us on 
track is sometimes a challenge! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As our year progresses, my thanks to all of you...you know who you are… that help keep the club going, I appreci-
ate it. Please know we may be calling on members to serve on a committee or to help in some way that supports the 
many things to do for our club and its members.  We can’t have a club without the support of all members.  Let us 
be of good spirit and pitch in when needed.  You will be glad you did! 
 
 
Thanks to Jewell Pradier for attending the Association of Carolina Shag Clubs meeting in Columbia, S.C.  This was 
a nice experience for Jewell and we had a great club member represent us.   See Jewell’s article, page 3, in the news-
letter describing the trip and her adventure of the meeting, dancing and making lots of new friends. 
 
                                  
 
 
                                                          Let the good times roll~    Audrey 

So,  think spring, be in good spirit , embrace your strength and come out and dance with us~ 

Continued from page 1 
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Doris Austin 

Larry & Joann Locklair 

Darlene Weaver & Roger Buornat 
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                                 My First        
 

                        ACSC Meeting 
 
                            by Jewell Pradier 
 
 This past February I had the opportunity to represent our club at the 2014 ACSC 
Winter Workshop in Columbia, SC. For those of you who, like me, were not all that 
familiar with the Association of Carolina Shag Clubs, here’s a brief history. 
 
 The Association of Carolina Shag Clubs, Inc. (ACSC) was founded in 1984 in Colum-
bia, SC with 6 shag clubs and Ron Whisenant as the association’s first board chair-
man.  Among the association’s founders was Phil Sawyer, then president of the Co-
lumbia Shag Club. Many of you may know him as the author of the book Save the 
Last Dance for Me: A Love Story of the Shag. Today there are 70+ shag and boogie 
clubs that are members of the ACSC including the  Association of DJ’s and the Beach 
Music & Shag Preservation Society and in 1986, the ACSC was inducted into the 
Beach Shagger’s Hall of Fame. The purpose of the ACSC is to provide a way for 
these shag clubs all over to communicate as well as to operate and manage the Soci-
ety of Stranders, Inc. (SOS). 
 
 This year’s winter workshop was hosted by the Palmetto Shag Club of Columbia, SC 
and they did a wonderful job. I arrived on Friday in time for registration and to attend 
the first of two well put together free pours. Thanks to Dave and Angie Bushey from 
the Northern Virginia Shag Club, I was introduced to quite a few of the shag club rep-
resentatives including several of the ACSC Board nominees for which I would be 
casting votes for at the membership meeting on Saturday. There was great music, 
dancing, delicious BBQ and enough beverages to suit everyone’s taste. 
 
 Saturday’s meeting was very informative, especially for an ACSC newbie like myself. 
Among the many topics was 1) nominations for ACSC board members, 2) nominees 
for the 2014 ACSC ICON Awards, and 3) short presentations by 3 shag club repre-
sentatives who provided insight into the good, and yes, the not so good times of their 
shag clubs. Some of the topics that the presidents shared with us were surviving club 
splits, dealing with recruiting new members, as well as handling the often abundance 
of single female members. This was extremely interesting and very informative. 
 
 Following the meeting, there was a line dance lesson taught by Maggie Weathers 
and a workshop taught by Michael Norris and Vickie Jeffers Hyde, who stepped in for 
LeAnn due to an unfortunate tumble down her stairs that morning. There were 
dances both Friday and Saturday night with 50/50 raffles and a Booze Wagon prize. 
All in all, an enlightening and enjoyable weekend. Thank you BBC for giving me the 
opportunity to represent our little club at this winter’s ACSC workshop.  



 
      
 
 
 

                  Dancing with our  BBC Every Thursday night at  
                     Shannon’s Bar & Grill, Central Park 
              Fredericksburg, VA .   Lessons begin at 7:30 
 
March 15  St. Patrick’s Day Dance at the Fredericksburg Elks Lodge 
   with the Craig Woolard Band.  Benefits the American Red 
   Cross.  See Bill Frostick for ticket info. 
April 4-13  Spring Safari/SOS, North Myrtle Beach.  Parade on Main St. 
   is Saturday, April 12. 
 
Dance Wednesday nights with the Northern VA Shag Club at the Elks         
Lodge, 8421 Arlington Blvd., Fairfax, VA.  Lessons start at 7:30. 
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 2014  Officers 

President                                Audrey Borja                                              ledgestonemanor@aol.com                                                                                                                                       
                  703-401-5050 
Vice President    Wes Kirchner                                              wezleek@aol.com  
Treasurer:                    Melissa Lipps              melissadances@juno.com 
Secretary:   Shirley Kirchner                                          wezleek@aol.com             

 
Board of Directors 

    Joyce  Jessee                                               jjessee60@aol.com 
    Jewell  Pradier                                            jewell.pradier@frb.gov       
    Leslie  Siedsma                                           catlady13323@yahoo.com 
                                                             

Committees 
Communications:  Dennis Bushor              bushorld@comcast.net  
Newsletter:    Don Borja /Art Director/Editor                ledgestonemanor@aol.com 
                                                             Shirley Kirchner/Editor                            wezleek@aol.com  
Dance/Web Master:                 Heather Jennings             shagnva@crosslink.net 
Website:                                            Wes Kirchner                                              wezleek@aol.com 
Fund Raising:                                            
Marketing/Promotion:                   Wes Kirchner                                               wezleek@aol.com  
Membership:    Darlene Weaver             dweaverbandp@msn.com 
Music:    Craig Jennings              craig.jennings@tsc.com                            
Sunshine:                                           Donna Bivens                                               seadooin4@aol.com                                                               
Hospitality:                                        To be announced   
                                                                                        
                                            Website:  www.battlefieldboogieclub.com 
 

If you are interested in helping, contact someone above.  If you have ideas, an article, or something of interest, please let us 
know.  Your help, service, and input are needed and can make a difference.  

    What’s Up! 
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3/02     Margaret Pavela 
3/05     Dennis Bushor 
3/27     Donna Andrew 
3/29     Ricki Clark 
3/30     Judy Dunnington 
3/30     Arlene Mason 
 
 
 
 
 
4/21     David Dowling 
 
  
  
      
   
 

         
          March/April 

       NOTE! Check your BBC weekly  email 
     communications for coming events. 
     The dates posted below are proposed 
     dates for dance lessons. 
 
 
        Beginner Steps for  March 
 
  March     06        Basic,  Female Turn 
                    13        Male Turn, Start 
                    20        Basic– LINE DANCE 
               27        Basic, Half-Turn, Side Pass 
 
        Beginner Steps for  April 
 
 April          03         Basic, Female Turn 
                    10         Basic, Male Turn, Side Pass 
                    17         Basic– LINE DANCE 
                    24         Basic, Half Turn, Triple Basic  
 
         Novice Steps for  March 
 
   
   March    13         Hug Pivot 
 
                     27         Pivot 
     

 

      Novice Steps for  April 
 
April         10   Applejack 
 
                   
                    24   Crossover Basic (from Male & Female                      
                                                              Turns) 
 
 
                        



 

 

Spring Break for Adults in Ocean Drive – North Myrtle Beach. Come and experience a dance they call the Shag. 
SOS stands for Society of Stranders and its a big membership group that has Two big 10 day events each year. One 
membership card gets you in all clubs for both of the 2 major events (day and night) plus the smaller Midwinter 
SOS usually in January. Membership is about $35/year. Sign up with the beach clubs down at Ocean Drive in NMB 
or ask your local ACSC Member Shag Club. 

Note:  See Audrey Borja to get your SOS card before you go to North Myrtle Beach at a $5.00       
discount.   

SOS Spring Safari Schedule 

April 12-21, 2013 
April 4-13, 2014 
April 17-26, 2015 

Shaggers by the thousands visit North Myrtle Beach for Spring Safari each year. A Little Drinkin’, lots of shaggin’, 
seeing old friends, and enjoying the beach music clubs to shag the night away is all part of the 10 day party! 
Whether you are an expert shagger or just like to go out and have fun, you can find your crowd at SOS. Some of the 
people you meet have been coming for many years. If you don’t know how to shag, look for the lesson schedules. 
many of the top shag instructors in the industry offer workshops for beginners and advanced shaggers. 

Do you Like Beach Music Bands? 

During the day time (and sometimes night-time too), you catch the bands in the beach clubs and lounges. Please 
check back for the updated schedule of bands and DJs to be posted here at ExploreNMB.com as the event gets 
closer. 

Participating Lounges or Clubs that are part of  SOS 

Fat Harold’s Beach Club 
Ocean Drive Beach and Golf Resort’s OD Beach Club 
Ocean Drive Beach and Golf Resort’s Spanish Galleon 
Pirate’s Cove 
Ducks Beach Club 
OD Arcade 

Big Draw of  SOS 

Parade on the Last Saturday of SOS 

*reprinted from Shag City USA Events page.  

 

 

SOS SPRING SAFARI 
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By  Craig       
Jennings       



bill frosticK 
      
March                           27                                      
 
April                              10               
 
May                                  01 
 

   Craig Jennings 

 

 
Ron  Lipps 
 
March                            13                           
                  
April                               17  
 
 May                                  08                                        
                  

Ron  Lipps 

Bill Frostick 

 
 
craig jennings                
 
March                     20 
 
 April                       03, 24         
 
 
 

  

Check the weekly bugle for new info or changes  



 
 
 
 

   
  
  
      
           Shirley Hardisty 
 
       Barbara Powell 
 
  
     

We extend a warm welcome 
     to new  BBC members! 
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LOGO  ITEMS 
 BBC logo items are on sale every 
Tuesday night and through e-mail.  
Don Borja can be reached through his 
e-mail  (ledgestonemanor@aol.com) 
and Dennis Bushor on Thursday 
nights.  They are our BBC member 
representatives for logo sales.  
Please support your club while get-
ting quality merchandise at reason-
able prices.  We recently added shoe 
bags to our inventory. So, if you don’t 
have these items, check them out and 
plan to get one of each. 
  Shoe Bags-       
  Shirts –             
  Hats -                
  Huggies-          

BBC NEWSLETTER- CAN 

YOU 
HELP? 
 If you have computer skills and would 
like to help the BBC to compile and 
produce the BBC Bugle newsletter, 
please contact a board member listed in 
the newsletter.  We have a staff that has 
carried the responsibility of the newslet-
ter for 5 years, and we would like for 
someone else to have the opportunity to 
experience this fun filled activity.  We 
look forward to hearing from you. 

     Weather Emergencies! 
 
Watch your e-mails for weather 
emergency notices.  
 
We try to be cautious in coming 
out to dance.  Lets think safety! 
Thank You! 
 

Disclaimer:  To the best of my knowledge information in this newsletter is correct, but is not warranted and is subject to errors. 

DVD’s 
Want to practice and perfect 
those basic dance steps?  
See Wes or Audrey to pur-
chase Beginner DVD’s for 
just $10.00. 

We are now 
Taking  
Orders... 



Blues 

Swin
g 

Battlefield 
 Boogie Club 

                   
To 

 Check our website www.battlefieldboogieclub.com  
  Thursday Night 7:30-10:00 pm   Free Dance Lessons 

For more Information:  703-401-5050 

      Old Time 
Rock ‘n’    

Roll 

   Carolina Shag  
 Shannon’s Bar & Grill 
          2801 Plank Road 
           Fredericksburg, VA 22401 
                    540-786-8321 


